21st Century Public Academy
Governance Council Meeting
Apr 18, 2024

Principal’s Report

1. Technology
a. The 30 teacher laptops we ordered last week have arrived. We will be placing
another order to replace all existing staff laptops, so we will start next school year
with all new teacher technology.

2. OSis
a. Mission Specific Goal: 76% of students, enrolled on the 40th and 120th day, will
complete at least 18 OSls and earn a minimum of a 3 on the RACED writing OS/
Assignment Rubric on the final assignment for the year.

Grade Level Number of Average 3+ | Most Recent | Participation
OSls RACED % | 3+ RACED % %

1st 10 100% 100% 100%

2nd 10 100% 100% 100%

3rd 10 99.38% 95.00% 100%

4th 7 87.05% 83.33% 100%

5th 10 87.80% 100% 99.40%

6th 19 75.37% 88.64% 97.66%

7th 19 83.08% 86.84% 99.72%

8th 17 94.81% 94.74% 92.26%

3. Testing

a. NM-ASR make-up tests were conducted for 5th and 8th graders last week. We
have completed all tests, with 100% participation.

b. The DLM alternate assessment was conducted last week, as well.

c. NM-MSSA tests started this week and will continue into next week. We
completed the Math assessment for all students this week (Monday and Tuesday
for Middle School students, Wednesday and Thursday for Elementary students).
We will use the same schedule next week for the ELA assessment. Make-up
tests will take place on Fridays as well as the week of April 29th.

i.  We changed our typical test scheduling this year in response to our
ongoing emphasis on Math instruction. Our students have historically not
performed as well in Math as in ELA, so we decided to start our testing



cycle with Math and to have a week’s break between each subject in an
effort to ease testing fatigue.
d. The final testing window of the school year will be our Spring MAPs which takes
place the week of May 13th. Once that is completed and our teachers have
analyzed the data | will present our final results to the GC.

4. School Advisory Committee
a. The SAC’s next meeting is TBD, and is being scheduled by the chair.



